
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
3 February 2025 
 
 
 
Dear Families,  
  
We are delighted to welcome your sons and daughters to their first day of Year 7 today.   
While we endeavour to make it a smooth transition for students, unfortunately, due to a very 
late staff resignation, we had to make a change to the number of homerooms in Year 7 this 
year and to reallocate the students originally allocated to 7J to other homerooms.   
We appreciate that for some students and families this unexpected change may cause some 
apprehension.   
 
Our Transition team and the Year Level Leaders will be actively monitoring how students are 
settling in today and throughout the rest of the week. They will support any students who need 
assistance settling into their new homeroom.    
 
Sometimes, though, students will mask their concerns at school, and it will only be at home 
that they express their worries about an unexpected change. If you feel your child has any 
concerns in the coming days about settling into their new homeroom, please feel free to 
contact their homeroom teacher or the Year 7 Coordinators, Jade Cassar and Kosta 
Masouras.   
 
I would take the opportunity to acknowledge the hard work of our College Timetabler and the 
Year 7 team in managing this last-minute change, and to thank you for your understanding.   
  
Yours sincerely   
  

 
 
Ms Tracey Kift   
Principal  
 
 
 
 
 


